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Oct. 27-28, 2018 in Springfield, Mo. 

 
We start every meeting with a social hour at 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

At 6:30 p.m. our auction begins.  Then at 7:15 we start our membership 
meeting that consists of: Door Prize Drawings (Junior and Adult), 

General Business, Short Program, and Live Auction (must be a member 
to enter items in the auction & limit of 5 items per meeting). 

YNôs  have their program  at every meeting. 
Like to dismiss before 8:45 if at all possible. 

  

Calendar of Events 
 

Feb. 24th: Carthage Coin Show 

Memorial Hall, 407 S. Garrison, Carthage, MO 
 

 

March 17-18th: Mid-Missouri Collectors Show 

Elks Lodge, 5161 Osage Beach Parkway, Osage Beach, MO 

Editorôs Corner 
 

 January brought something really cool 

for our local high school. And Iôm going to 

take a minute to brag. For years 0ur teachers 

have gone into the community and given back 

in thanks for the help the school has received 

through the previous year.   

 This year, our students asked to be part 

of that effort. We had 380 kids go to 30  

locations in our community and perform over 

1400 hours of community service! And yes, 

my high school student was one of them. He 

wielded a paint roller like a pro! 

 So, ask yourself, what can you give? 

Who can you help? It may not be as involved 

as painting the art center. It may be as simple 

as sitting and listening to someone talk about 

their collection. Or it may be as involved as  

being an OCC board member. But look 

around, see a need and fill that need.   
 

                                                 ~Dyan                     
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Ozarksô Coin Club Minutes  

January 2, 2018 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center.   

Social hour began promptly with pizza from Incredible Pizza. Thank you to Judy Carman, Ann Rude, Nancy 

Squibb and Juan Alexander for bringing dessert and ice. There were 38 adults and 16 youth present, for a total 

of Fifty-four (54).  
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m . by our Vice-President Jim Carman. 
 

Club dues are due.  The golden cage will be emptied tonight.  Only members who have paid their dues will be 

eligible for the monthly drawing and have their name put back into the golden cage. 
 

Elections in April, we are looking for new people to serve and bring new ideas.  Please let us know if you are 

interested in becoming a member of the board or officer. 
 

Summer Seminar ï if you are interested in attending summer seminar please let Mr. Guy know. 
 

If you have any ideas for any trips please let us know we are planning our budget. 
 

Please let us know if you would like to speak during our club meeting.  We have an opening for the March 

meeting and many of the months following. 
 

Food ï Judy spoke about dividing the duties.  We need volunteers to help with purchasing sodas, food, clean 

up, set up.  Help with shopping.  Please let us know if you can help. 
 

If Springfield Public Schools are cancelled due to weather we will not have a meeting. 
 

Jim Guy ï Ritter Springs has been called and the park is reserved for our annual picnic.  The date is 

September 8, 2018. Jerry Moyer is stepping down as the YN adviser. Jerry has done a fabulous job as the YN 

adviser.   Jim Guy will be the YN adviser for the coming year.  Jim would like assistance with the YN  

programs.  Please let Jim know if you have a great program for the YNs. 
 

We had 16 YNôs present to participate in the YN auction.  I hope all of the YNôs enjoyed the auction and went 

home with new treasures. 
 

The auction started at 7:18 p.m. and ended at 7:55 p.m. Thank you Stan Hamm and Don Feer for conducting 

the auction and Don Eggerman for assisting.  Thank you George Wait for issuing the Bidder ID numbers. 
 

The following items were won as door prizes.  You must be present to win a door prize. 
 

2001 Mint Set 

1987 Proof Set 

3 Mercury Dimes 

1985 Proof Set 

1981 Proof Set 

2005 P&D Mint Set 

 

Adult 

1990 Proof Set 

2014 Canadian Silver Maple  
 

We did not have a drawing for the certificate due to the meeting ending at a late hour.  

Drawing for the Certificate next month will be worth $25.00.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  

YN 

4 Indian Cents 

3 Barber Dimes 

10 Foreign Paper Notes 

1987 Proof Set 

1990 Proof Set 

1907S Barber Quarter 

1964 Washington Quarter 

2003 Illinois Silver Quarter Proof 

1983 Proof Set 



Ozarksô Coin Club Board Meeting 
January 22, 2018 

 

 

Present:   Kathy Kirwin, Judy Carman, Jim Carman, Jim Guy and Nancy Redman. 

 

Meeting called to order by our president Nancy Redman at 6:26 p.m.   

 

2018 yearôs presentations: 

February - Paige Price 

March ï Jim Guy ï Coin Trivia 

April - 

May - 

June - 

July ï Double Auction 

August - 

September - Picnic 

October - 

November ï YN Whoôs Who in OCC 

December - Banquet 

 

We need to advertise Golden Eagles as the second Friday of the month instead of putting in an actual date. 

 

Jim Carman made a motion to make Harry Waterson a life time member.  Nancy seconded the motion.  The 

motion carried. 

 

Jim Carman made a motion that the club pay for an ANA membership for all YNs.  Kathy seconded the  

motion.  The motion carried. 

 

Jim Guy will hand out the ANA Summer Seminar Scholarship application at the next meeting. 

 

Jim Guy will contact Central States and inquire about purchasing Red Books from them.  Jim will report his 

findings at the February board meeting. 

 

Kathy made a motion to change the order of the club meeting to business first, program, drawings and then 

auction.  Jim Carman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  This change will be published in the Flying 

Eagle for the next two months.  The club members will vote on the change in April.  We will trial the order 

change over the next two meetings. 

 

The Treasurer was not present at the meeting.  Finances were not reviewed. 

 

Jim Carman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim Guy seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The 

meeting adjourned 7:48 p.m. 

 
Got an idea for a trip?  

Got an idea for an outing?  

Let us know.  

Weôd love to take a trip.  

Weôd love to take an outing. 



Know of an upcoming show?  Want your newsletter emailed to you?  

Got an article you want to share?  Let me know at flyingeagleeditor@gmail.com 

Golden Eagles 
    

 On January 12, the Golden Eagles met at the Golden Corral on North Kansas Expressway. Attending 

were Judy and Jim Carman, Nancy Squibb and Russ Samay, Bonnie and Don Eggerman, Pat and Jim Wells, 

Judy and Jerry Schweitzer, Terri and Ray Oldham, Bunny and Jim Guy, Kathy Kirwin, Harry Waterson, and 

Nancy Redman for a total of 17.  Ray Oldham received Americaôs First Medals. This is a set of 11 replicas of 

the medals issued by the U.S. Mint. Included with this is the booklet explaining the medals titled, ñMedals 

Commemorating Battles of the American Revolutionò, by Vladimir and Elvira Clain-Stefanelli.  This real nice 

set was donated by Harry. 

 Harry presented two sports ñmedalsò that will be referenced elsewhere in the newsletter.  He also  

informed us that the winter issue of The Centinel contained the article he wrote concerning Smith Glynn  

Callaway Clinic and Drury College.  The title of this article is, ñA Medallic Profile of Springfield, MOò.  It 

starts on page 12 of The Centinel for those that get this booklet by being a member of Central States  

Numismatic Society. 

 We will get together again on February 9, 2018, at 1:00 at Golden Corral on North Kansas Expressway. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

                Fraisse Medal & Plaquette          
 

Harry Waterson showed a medal and a plaquette by the French sculptor, Edouard Fraisse (1880-1945).  

Between WWI and WWII Fraisse specialized in sculpting awards for many different sports in France. He  

often repeated design elements. Two especially attractive pieces were awards for female running events. 

 

     
 

To the left is a 2-in. bronze running medal and to the right is a 2x3-in. silver-plated bronze plaquette using the 

same two runners from the medal on the centerpiece of the rectangle. This was a common artistic devise of 

Fraisse. Of all the different sports Fraisse depicted over the years, the two pieces shown here are truly suburb 

examples of the same idea expressed in two different formats.    

When did coins replace stones, cattle,  

and other early forms of money? 

Taken from https://www.usmint.gov/learn/kids/collectors-club/ten-facts-of-collecting 

 Metal in many shapes and sizes was used for money long before coins started making the rounds. 

Today we know about two groups of people who, thousands of years ago, started making objects similar to 

what we call coins. They stamped pieces of metal with weights (values) and other marks. This way they  

didnôt need to weigh the metal each time it was used to buy something. 

 Who were these first coin creators? Weôve long known that around 600ï700 B.C., people from Lydia 

(part of what is now Turkey) started stamping the royal emblem of a lionôs head onto pieces of electrum. 

They got this alloy of gold and silver from the banks of Lydiaôs rivers. And recently, weôve discovered that 

even earlier (about 1000 B.C.) people in China made bronze coins. 

 

 



OZARKSô COIN CLUB DUES NOTICE 
$10.00 SINGLE -- $15.00 FAMILY-- (YNôs paid by OCC) 

  
  Adult Names _______________________________________________________________________________ 

  YN Names__________________________________________________________________________________  

  ___________________________________________________________________________________________  

  Address ____________________________________________________________________________________      

  City, State, Zip ______________________________________________________________________________ 

  E-mail address_______________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Amount Enclosed ____________________ 

Make checks payable to Ozarksô Coin Club 

   Bring to monthly meeting or mail to: Ozarksô Coin Club  

                                                               P.O. Box 3913  

                                                               Springfield, MO 65808 

This information is considered confidential and will only be used by the board. 

 
 

Have you ever wanted to lead? Have you ever wanted to 

provide direction to a group? Now is your chance! Club 

elections are going to be held in April. All positions are up 

for re-election. There is bound to be a place for you! Please 

check with a club officer or board member for information. 

2018 Proposed Bylaw Changes 
 

Page 10 Ozarksô Coin Clubôs Operating Procedures 

 Order of Meeting: 

      The following is the normal order for a meeting but may be adjusted by the president at any time. 

  1. Social Hour ï 6:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

  2. Meeting Called to Order 

  3. Greetings and Recognitions 

  4. Old Business 

  5. Short Break ï when needed 

  6. New Business 

  7. Queries from members 

  8. Program 

  9. The Auction begins once the business and program are completed 

10. Announce the BID Board will close 10 minutes after the auction ends. 

11. Drawing for Junior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

12. Drawing for Senior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

13. Drawing for Gift Certificate (must be present to win) 

14. Meeting Adjourned 



 

   
YN Assignment for February 2018 

The Sacagawea Dollar 
Name: ______________________________________ 

If any YN is unable to attend the meeting, this assignment may be mailed to: 

Jim Guy 

3136  S Oak Ave  

Springfield, Mo  65804 

1. Who designed the reverse of the Sacagawea dollar? _____________________________________ 

 

2. Is the edge of the Sacagawea dollar plain or reeded? _____________________________________ 
 

3. What is the weight of this dollar?  _________________________________________________ 
 

4. What year was the Sacagawea dollar first minted? ______________________________________ 
 

5. Sacagawea belonged to what Indian nation? __________________________________________ 
 

6. Who designed the obverse of this dollar? ____________________________________________ 
 

7. What is the name of Sacagaweaôs infant son, who is on the dollar? ___________________________ 

 
8. Sacagawea was a guide for what two explorers? ______________________________________________ 

 

9. What is the diameter of the Sacagawea dollar? ________________________________________________ 

 

10. What is the metal composition of this dollar? ________________________________________________ 

                                                     YN Chit Chat                                                                                                         

         

 Hello everyone! This monthôs meeting was amazing. It was the YN auction as well. I think all the YNs 

were pleased with what they got and the items were superb. Thanks so much to Mr. Moyer and all who  

participated in buying the coins. Hope to see you all next month.   

          Thanks, Nathan Underwood   

 

Feb. 6th : Meeting 
 

Feb. 8th: Board Meeting 
 

 

Feb. 9th: Golden Eagles 
 

Feb. 16th: Newsletter Deadline 

OCC AT A GLANCE 



2018 WWI Centennial Silver Dollar  

OZARKSô COIN CLUB, INC. 

P.O. Box 3913 

Springfield, MO  65808 

      

      

      

      

      

    

 Although he campaigned on America staying out of the war, President Woodrow Wilson asked  

Congress for a declaration of war as a result of a series of events, including the sinking of the Lusitania, the 

Zimmerman Telegram, and the resumption of unrestricted submarine warfare. America mobilized for war, 

aiding the Allies by providing financial and other resources, weapons, and troops. With more than 4 million 

Americans serving both on the front lines and here at home, the United States of America tipped the  

momentum in favor of the Allies. The U.S. emerged 

from World War I as a new world power propelled by 

its strong economy, mobilized workforce, and  

contributions of its citizens.  

 The obverse of this design, titled ñSoldiers 

Chargeò, depicts an almost stone-like soldier gripping 

a rifle. Barbed wire twines in the right hand side of 

the design. Inscriptions include ñLIBERTYò, ñ1918ò,  

ñ2018: and ñIN GOD WE TRUST.ò 

 The reverse of this designed, titled ñPoppies in 

the Wireò, features abstract poppies mixed with 

barbed wire. Inscriptions include ñONE DOLLARò,  

ñE PLURIBUS UNUMò, and ñUNITED STATES OF 

AMERICAò. 

Coin of  
the Month 

https://catalog.usmint.gov/interests/world-war-1-coins.html  


